
Council – 23rd February 2012 
 
WATMOS Community Homes – proposed changes to rules 
 
 
1. Summary of report 
 

To advise Council of a request made by WATMOS Community Homes to 
proposed changes to the organisations objects and powers as required by the 
Deed of Covenant. 

 
 
2. Recommendations 
 

That Council consider the request of WATMOS Community Homes to amend the 
current objects and powers as set out in the Appendix to this report. 

 
 
3. Background 
 

A request was received on 25th January, 2012 from Solicitors acting on behalf of 
WATMOS Community Homes (WATMOS) in relation to a transfer of housing 
stock from the London Borough of Lambeth which it is proposed will complete in 
March 2012. 
 
Three tenant management organisations, Metra Housing Co-operative, Ethelred 
Tenant Management Organisation and Thorlands Housing Management Society 
currently manage the housing stock which is to be transferred to WATMOS under 
management agreements with the London Borough of Lambeth.  As part of this 
stock transfer, the three Lambeth TMOs will join the WATMOS group as 
subsidiaries of WATMOS. 
 
It is proposed that each of the Lambeth TMOs will be given the right to nominate 
one board member to the WATMOS Board, mirroring the current arrangements 
with the eight tenant management organisations which are already subsidiaries 
of WATMOS and as agreed with Walsall Council at the time of the stock transfer 
in March 2003. 

 
 
4. Legal implications 

 
Under the Deed of Covenant entered into with Walsall Council in 2003 at the time 
of the transfer, WATMOS must obtain the consent of Walsall Council to any 
changes to the rules relating to its objects and powers or tenant representation.  
Minor changes are proposed to the current objects and powers and these are set 
out in the Appendix to this report.  In addition there will be a change to tenant 
representation on the WATMOS Board because three additional tenants (or non-
tenant residents) will be admitted to the WATMOS Board alongside the existing 
eight tenant board members.  An explanation of these changes is also included 
in the Appendix to this report. 
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